HART COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting called to order by Chairman Nancy Clark. 

PRESENT:  Nancy Grizzle, Gary DeVore, Nancy Clark, Kay Chafin, David Hicks, Mary Carter, Director Richard Sanders.  New members to the board; Meridy Wright and Ann Roedler attended. Antonia Robinson, representing The Hartwell Sun, was also present.  

MINUTES:   The minutes of the June 10th meeting were read and approved with the correction of “many years” of service instead of “ten years” referring to Certificates of Appreciation for Outstanding Service presented to Emily Gunnells, Nancy Grizzle and Gary Devore. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Nancy Grizzle passed out copies fo her report. Balance on hand was $32,083.81. 
PRESENTATION OF FY 2007 AUDIT REPORT:   Wayne Bowen, CPA from Gainesville, GA presented the Independent Auditor’s Report for year ending 6/30/07, after explaining the report; Mr. Bowen encouraged Richard to present the Management’s Discussion and Analysis.  The Accounting Standards Board had determined it necessary to supplement, though not required, basic financial statements.  Richard will get necessary forms and complete Management’s Discussion and Analysis report for 2008.  Gary Devore made the motion to accept the Auditor’s Report.  It was seconded by Nancy Grizzle.  The motion passed unanimously. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:   Richard gave his monthly report.  Department of Audits eliminated librarians from there “full” audit service.
OLD BUSINESS:   Board will not meet in July – next meeting will be august 12th.  The new members appointed by the BOC will officially take office at the August meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:    Budget for 2008 discussed.  Nancy Grizzle made the motion to accept amended 2008 budget.  Gary Devore seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The initial 2009 budget was discussed.  David Hicks made the motion and Mary Carter seconded to accept the initial 2009 budget.  The motion passed unanimously.  

ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 A. M.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Carter

Acting Secretary 

